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Hi
You may notice from the date that today is ‘Bastille day’, the French national day, held on the anniversary of the storming of the Bastille on July 14th, 1789. Do you remember seeing the outline of the former Bastille prision on the road and footpath when we were in Paris? Oops! Sorry – it is still June and not July!! 
The number of swine flu cases in HK has increased and now stands at about 80. We also now have local cases. Some students got it at school. As a result, all schools, except secondary schools, have been closed for  two weeks. This may not have been really necessary, but better to err on the side of safety. The government will soon be offering flu vaccine to the public. I could get it free but I wonder if it is really worth it, given that there are supposed to be some side effects. Another thing that puzzles me is why there is so much attention to swine flu when ‘ordinary’ flu kills many more people annually; in the US the figure is about 36 000. Perhaps the swine flu virus has the potential to mutate into a deadly form that can be easily transmitted from human to human. 

In HK the other evening, there was another acid attack in Mongkok, the third in the past few months. After the previous two, security cameras were installed on the tops of some buildings, but this building is out of sight of the cameras. Did you hear or see that SFO also has a ‘terrorist’ bomber in the form of a blackbird that is dive-bombing pedestrians in a city street and smacking them on the head? It is apparently defending its nearby nest. This was shown on HK TV, so presumably you have seen it as well. 
I went for three swims this past week, doing a total of 7 km. My swimming style is now a bit better than for the first part of the swimming season.
The international Rugby season for NZ and Australia began yesterday. France just beat the ABs in Dunedin, while Australia beat Italy quite easily. Last weekend was the final round of the international 7s tournament, which was held in Edinburgh. Fiji won that round but SA won the whole tournament. NZ was only fourth this time, having been virtually unbeatable last year. 
[image: image2.jpg]


From July 1st, it will cost people in HK 50 cents for each plastic shopping bag they get in supermarkets and most other places, though not in wet markets. It will be interesting to see how people react. But Park ‘n Shop is doing something to help to held reduce the 750 000 plastic bags it currently hands out every day, as I discovered yesterday when I went to do the week’s shopping. (I do not like going, mainly because of the long checkout queues that often form and now manage to go just once every 10 days.) For each $100 spent, they give you a free large reusable shopping bag (similar to the one in the picture though this is not from P ‘n S). As I spent over $500, I got five bags though I do not know what I will do with them. Also, I don’t know how eco-friendly they are. 
That seems to be it for now. 
Cheers
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